| MAY 2020 | | | | | | |
|---|-----------------|--|--|---|--|------------|
| Sunday | Monday | Tuesday | Wednesday | | Friday | Saturday |
| | | | 5 | | 1 | 2 |
| Items for May for | | | | | | |
| OCC box are: | | | | | | |
| Hygiene Items May | | | | | | |
| 3 | 4 | 5 | 6 | 7 | 8 | 9 |
| Sunday school on | | Staff Mtg. on | Women's Bible | | | |
| Zoom.us at 9:30am | | Zoom.us at 10am | Study at 10:30am on Zoom.us | | | |
| | | Mission | | | | |
| | | Committee | Worship Practice | Mon's Crous | | |
| | | Meeting on Zoom.us at 7pm | on Zoom.us at 6pm | Men's Group – 7pm | | |
| 10 | 4.4 | _ | - | - | 4 = | 4.0 |
| 10 | 11 | | 13 | 14 | 15 | 16 |
| Sunday school on Zoom.us at 9:30am Wishing all our Mom's a special day with loved ones | | Staff Mtg. on Zoom.us at 10am | See 05/06 | See 05/07 | Church may be cleaned from 1pm – 3pm?? | |
| | 18 | 19 | 20 | 21 | 22 | 23 |
| Sunday school on Zoom.us at 9:30am | | Staff Mtg. on Zoom.us at 10am CMC Meeting on Zoom.us at 7pm | See 05/06 | See 05/07 | See 05/15 | |
| 24 | <mark>25</mark> | 26 | 27 | 28 | 29 | 3 0 |
| Sunday school on Zoom.us at 9:30am | Memorial Day | Staff Mtg. on Zoom.us at 10am | See 05/06 | See 05/07 | See 05/15 | |
| 31 | | | | | | |
| Sunday school on Zoom.us at 9:30am | | | We will keep you informed of when it's safe to return back to the church building. You are very missed by all! | Every Sunday: (Nursery Care Provided) 9:45am Sunday school (Zoom.us) 11:00am Worship Service (Online) 6:00pm Evening Service (Online) (ALL SERVICES ARE ONLINE ONLY DUE TO THE COVID-19 VIRUS LOCKDOWN) | | |

May 2020

Email us at: info@fbcnewman.org

910 R Street / P O Box 759, Newman, CA 95360 / (209) 862-2393 / Fax: (209) 862-2398

Ministering to You as You "Shelter in Place."

Our Church is not a building. Our Church is not a steeple. Our Church is a special group of God's believing people! This basic concept has been prominent in my mind during our transition to ministering to our members as they "shelter in place." Please pray with me that the Lord will make it possible for us to be "together again" soon.

We have some people in transition that we want to celebrate with.

- 1. **The Cardoza Family**: When I was your Associate Pastor, in the early 00's, I remember the day when Pastor Doug Farmer gave me an assignment to go and visit Katy Hoag. She was a young High School teacher in our community. She was interested in joining our Church! I am so glad she did. She has served the Lord so well in so many ways but the most memorable is her service as our Treasurer. While I was away, Katy Hoag became Katy Cardoza, and then, Carson and Sarah's mom. On April 25th the Cardoza family moved to Florence, Montana. While I am sad to see them leave, I wish them all the best. Farewell! We love you all!
- 2. **The Weimer Family**: As all of you know, our Church has called Pastor Tim Weimer to be our Associate Pastor of Youth and Christian Education. This month we have the joy of welcoming Tim and his wife Denise back into our Church family. They have been a blessing to us in the past and we are looking forward to seeing how God is going to minister to us through them in the future. Welcome back! We love you both!

This month we are planning to continue to send out our Bible Studies on the book of Revelation and our Worship services featuring the study of the book of Romans. We are also planning a special Mother's Day service for May 10th. Don't miss it. The Bible Studies are released to YouTube and Facebook as soon as they are made. The Worship Services are produced during the week and released to YouTube and Facebook on Sunday Mornings. If for some reason you have missed one you can always go to our website. They are available there anytime.

Also, Linda Hughes is planning to start Sunday School via Zoom. We will be inviting people to attend this special event each Sunday morning. Our Women's and Men's Bible Studies via zoom are going well. Please continue to participate!

Even though we are not able to meet together in our usual way at this time we do need to make every effort to stay involved! Stay in the Word! Stay in Prayer! We need the Lord and we need each other! Please stay in touch!

Finally, I want to Thank everyone who prayed for me during my colon surgery. I am recuperating well. God has answered your prayers!

In His Loving Service,

Pastor Tim Rempel